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Luscious Lillies!


Despite being wrought with 
construction issues the latest  
Theme park from FrogMire 
Enterprises “Lillypad Land” has 
officially opened near the 
southern coast of the great 
pond. All frog residents are 
required to bring 20 flies for 
admission. Frog news was able 
to track down the beetle 
builder of the theme park. 
When asked to comment on 
the construction issues he 
quickly took off in his exo-
suit…


Frog Memorial Day!


With the upcoming holiday 
fast approaching some 
residents are already planning 
their activities to honor those 
we have lost in active military 
service over the years of our 
frog nation.


New Arrivals…


Frog news reporter Willy 
Hoppers reported “fur-like” 
creatures along the frog 
border. The Frog military 
declined to comment on the 
matter. 
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Changes in Leadership!

With the disappearance of the previous Leader of the Frog High-
Council. The rest of the council has decided to appoint council 
member Alice of the eastern shore to acting leader until a 
decision can be made about her predecessor. When asked to 
comment on the matter the acting leader said “No one else wanted 
the position, so I leaped at the opportunity.” while some critics such as 
Under Council Member Hopscotch Green-leaf ridiculed this 
decision stating “Council MemberAlice grabbed power while our 
current leaders whereabouts are unknown.” the rest of the Council 
declined to comment on the matter. 


With the disappearance of the former Council leader his seat had 
to quickly filled by another member from the Northern Reeds 
region of the country. Horatio SweetGrass was chosen by the 
northern region’s local council to represent them. While some 
backlash began to develop upon initial selection, the majority of 
the High-Council approved Horatio’s nomination. Despite his 
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A Reminder, Frogs 
actually look like this. 


While we all pretend frogs are 
similar to the cute drawings 
shown in this issue of The Pond 
Chronicles, as well as prior issues. 
It is a good thing to remind our 
readers, that they are in fact more 
a kin to the picture above. While 
the purpose of the newsletter is 
to have fun with the intricacies of 
the imaginary frog world the 
author has created. It is also to 
bring awareness and shed light 
on the vast diversity of the frog 
species. With each issue we have 
hopefully expanded our readers 
knowledge on frogs. Such as…


• Why they have wide pupils.


• The purpose of their fingered 
feet.


• Their place in the ecosystem


• Where frogs live and survive. 


• The ability to wear hats.


While these are not all we have 
taught our readers about frogs. 
They are some of our favorites. 
We hope to continue our efforts 
in presenting the quirky 
imaginary world, while educating 
them on the intricacies of frogs.  


nomination and approval Horatio was not granted High Council 
Member status instead given the title “Temporary Council Member” 
until a decision could be made on the former leader. When asked 
to comment on his decision Council Member Horatio declined.


Frog Wizard Still Missing!

Once an illustrious member of the frog council. Lyle the Frog 
Wizard has been missing for over a month now. While search 
parties have doubled their efforts over the past few weeks. With 
each passing day the parties, and the community as a whole grow 
weary. Entering the fourth week of the search Temporary Council 
Member Horatio had this to say “Ribbit Ribbit Ribbit” it was clear 
from his statement that the search would continue until Lyle the 
Frog Wizard is found. Some frog citizens have begun to wonder if 
his disappearance is connected with current disappearance of the 
Leader of the Frog Council. While frog authorities have stated 
that their is no connection between the two disappearances one 
can’t help but wonder. If you you have any information on the 
location or whereabouts of our former council leader, or Lyle the 
Frog Wizard. Please Contact the local Frog Police Department. 
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